June11, 2009

Dear City Council members, Planning Commission, and Mayor Hieftje,
This letter is one of a set of letters from the Ward 5, Precinct 4 group regarding A2D2 issues that we believe need to be spotlighted, addressed, and revised.  Although each letter is signed by only one or two P5-4 group members, the letters reflect the views the P5-4 group as a whole.  Specifically the letters cover these A2D2 topics:  urban greenspace, the proposed Greenway, affordable housing, and design issues.   My letter addresses design issues.

Design guidelines and, indeed, a process of design review, with legal status, should be in place to foster and shepherd the development of beautiful and distinctive buildings that are in scale with, and built of materials that complement, existing streetscapes.   Well designed buildings downtown are crucial to keeping and making it a destination that people find it pleasant and enjoyable to come to and spend time in.  If a carefully conceptualized design review, conducted by an educated and informed team, and its reasonable recommendations are not accepted by a developer, then the process, and its timeline, should hold open the possibility that it will be voted against and stopped.
Guidelines should support and foster public activity, with downtown frontages that include, for example, sidewalk cafes, shade, benches, and social gathering spaces that are comfortable and attractive.  A goal should be to avoid abrupt changes in scale, mass and height, both within and between zones.  
 
As it exists, whatever zoning codes permit is OK. Design guidelines and imperatives should be mandatory, not only in big projects but also in smaller projects, especially those which would impact historical neighborhoods and buildings.  Our bar should be set higher than the lowest common denominator of whatever development can be most profitable, in the short run, to a developer, who may have no real human investment in or concern about our city.   

We can own development in Ann Arbor, not be owned by it and the less than optimum development proposals that are brought forward by many developers.

Sincerely,

Doug White
330 S. Seventh St.

Ann Arbor, MI

dkwhite@umich.edu 
